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CHISELBOROUGH PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 10th of February 2016
Present: 
 Mr R Brown, Dr R Bulley, Mr A Pipe, Mr M Langdon, Mrs J Curzon
In Attendance:
 4 Members of the public, 

	1:
	Apologies for absence: County Councillor Marcus Fysh.
	

	2:
	Declarations of Interest: None
	

	
	
	

	3:
	Public Forum: A parishioner wished to query the use of UPVC windows in property within a conservation area. RB has clarified with SSDC planning department that if the building is listed, windows must be metal or wood. If the building is within a conservation area, providing there are no changes and the appearance is exactly the same as before UPVC may be used. To be certain it is still advisable to get planning advice/permission before proceeding.
	

	
	
	

	4:
	Minutes of the meeting: Held on the 9th of December 2015. These were agreed as a correct copy and signed.
Matters arising under:
	

	2015.10.5.01
	ML had put a sign about dog fouling on the Common but this has now gone missing. He still needs to put a couple more signs up. It was agreed that another sign would be put up on the Common and one would also be put in Church Lane.
	ML


	2015.10.5.02
	The persons have said they are not living in the caravan on Hof Farm and are prepared to sign an undertaking to confirm so. 
	

	2015.07.3.03
	KP has been contacted by BT about the issues with the fence and gatepost around the exchange, they are coming back to do the repairs soon. KP will continue to chase.
	KP

	2014.07.12.04
	No progress has been made with the vehicle monitor setup as we are awaiting the outcome of the Small Improvements Scheme application first. 
	RBR

	2014.10.15.04
	We are awaiting a decision from Neil McWilliams at SSDC as to whether the barrier for the Chiselborough – Norton footpath will be put back up on the roadside. AP is struggling to make contact. 
	AP

	2015.3.15.04
	AP is still awaiting a form to come back, which will give more details on the ownership around Old Road. 
	AP

	2015.10.20
	ML has not been able to get the Ranger to fill the pothole near Bridgestone House as he has not visited for the past few months. ML has now passed this to Highways to look at.
	ML

	2015.11.15
	KP has replied to the email from the PCSO with our two main priorities. Police presence and who to contact in a non emergency.
	

	2015.12.5.04
	RP confirmed that treated garden waste can be put in the green bin.
	

	2015.12.6
	The latest County Councillor report was added to the website.
	

	
	
	

	5:
	PCSO Report: Dave Lewis
	

	
	DL confirmed that Crewkerne Police Station is due to close in 2017. PCSO’s will still have a presence in the town and nearby villages but are unsure where their base will be as yet. Crewkerne currently has 2 Beat Managers and 3 PCSO’s. 

101 is the number to call in a non emergency and a PCSO will get back to you. You can also contact via the website. 
The biggest issues with crime in the area are burglaries on non-dwellings such as sheds and out buildings, poaching and theft of livestock. 

AP asked if we could add the Twitter feed to our website DL didn’t think this would be a problem.
	AP

	
	
	

	6:
	District Councillor’s Report: Ric Pallister
	

	6.01
	SSDC will be recommending in their budget meeting that they raise the Council Tax by an additional 1.25% to cover the interim funding of the Somerset Rivers Authority. 
	

	6.02
	SSDC are still in the process of finalising the deal with Augusta Westland to take over the leisure and conference complex. 
	

	6.03
	“The Heart of the South West” is the name of the proposal to create a combined authority of 20 local authorities across Devon and Somerset.This to provide a larger but targetted organisation for industry and tourism.  It is not clear as to what powers and authority might be devolved and what it means for South Somerset as yet. Discussions with Government Ministers will be held. 
	

	
	
	

	7:
	County Councillor’s Report: Marcus Fysh
	

	
	MF was not present. His monthly report has been added to the website.
	

	
	
	

	8:
	Small Improvement Scheme:
	

	
	RB contacted the local MP’s office but there has been no decision on this as yet.
	

	
	
	

	9.01:
	Planning: A Determination was received for The Cat Head Inn – Demolishing existing rear extension and erection of single storey extension. Internal and external alterations to include landlords accommodation. Demolish existing smoking shelter and erect replacement. Erection of garden shed and fencing.
	

	9.02:
	Advice of appeal was received for Barn Cottage – Replacement of two dormer windows, front window and front door. 
	

	9.03:
	Proposed plans for 3 Taylors Orchard were received by the council for comment prior to them being submitted to SSDC. They are proposing the conversion of the existing four bedroom dwelling into two 2 bedroom houses. The council have fed back that they would like to see two bedroom houses in the village as there currently aren’t any, however there are issues over parking provision and rear access. 
	

	9.04: 
	There was no further update on land adjacent to Waggoners Cottage. New plans are expected to be submitted in the spring.
	

	
	
	

	10:
	Fix Date For Meeting Of Interested Parties In The Common:
	

	
	A date has been set for 3rd of March 2016 at 7.30pm.  The Parish Council will present information on ownership, history and objectives with opportunity for public discussion. A parishioner suggested a paper outlining what will be discussed during the meeting is circulated beforehand to encourage people to attend.
	

	
	
	

	11:
	Community Land Trust: 
	

	
	AP has attended a couple of meetings. Yarlington Homes are still negotiating who will do the work on the unfinished parking area at Minchingtons Close. 
The shop has performed well so far. 

AP will be taking over the position of Treasurer on the CLT in August.
	

	
	
	

	12:
	Parish Council Website: 
	

	
	All working well
	

	
	
	

	13:
	Telephone Box Adoption.
	

	
	The poll has now closed. Results were: Defibrilator 12, Local Information Point 9, Floral Display 5, Seed Swap 1. We will now look further into what is involved in set up, cost etc.
	

	
	
	

	14:
	Councillor Duties & Responsibilities:
	

	
	We are currently in the process of writing up the details of duties and responsibilities for each councillor's role.
	

	
	
	

	15:
	Neighbourhood Watch:
	

	
	We are still looking into the best way this might be set up. PCSO Dave Lewis is prepared to help with this.
	

	
	
	

	16:
	Queens 90th Birthday Celebrations:
	

	
	The Parish Council have been asked how/if the Parishioners would like to celebrate the Queens 90th birthday on the weekend of 10th-12th of June. General opinion seems to be that people would like to do something to celebrate the occasion. RB asked that people contact the Parish Council asap with ideas they may have. An event in the centre of the village i.e.Pub,Hall,street was favoured 
	

	
	
	

	17:
	Finance:
	

	17.01:
	A cheque for £74.25 payable to Mr R O’Neill to refund for payment made by him for Wix website fees was signed.  
	

	17.02:
	A cheque for £21.00 payable to Mr R O’Neill to refund for payment made by him for Wix website fees was signed. 
	

	17.03:
	A payment of £187.13 to the Parish Council was received from the Small Authority Transparency Fund Grant.
	

	17.04:
	RBR confirmed that the Parish Council decided to raise their precept for 2016/17 by 1.99% this was submitted to SSDC  at the end of January.
	

	
	
	

	18:
	Reports: Ranger: We have not used the Ranger for the past couple of months. He is due next week. ML asked people to let him know anything that needs to be done.
	

	
	Parish Land: No report this month.
	

	
	Highways: ML had asked Highways to come out with the road sweeper and clear drains. The sweeper had made a visit but it did not go along East Street, which is needed. ML has also asked for potholes to be looked at near Bridgestone House on Skillgate Lane and near Manor Barton. He has also asked them to look at the drain near Bridgestone House. The culvert near Little Brympton is blocked and ML has asked them to look at this along with the grids near Townsend Villas. RBU said that many drains need to be cleared around the village and questioned if SCC have any liability for insurance claims if drains are blocked and this is the cause.
ML wished to thank everyone who had cleared drains after recent bad weather.
	ML

	
	Rights of Way: 
	

	
	A tree that fell on the bridleway was cleared very promptly. AP has also noticed a few loose dogs in the area which is very dangerous when there is stock in the field.                                                                                           
	

	19:
	Correspondence: KP gave details of the A303/A358 corridor public information events. Details have been added to the website.
KP gave details of a road closure on West Coker Road, Coker Hollow and Green Lane. Details have been added to the website and noticeboard.
	

	
	
	

	20:
	Points for New Business: None
	


The next Parish Council Meeting will be held on Wednesday 9h of March 2016 at 7.30pm.
Signed _________________________               Date _______________________________
